
 

 

 

 

 

21th January 2020 

 
 

Dear Parent/Carer 

 

It is with great sadness that I am getting in touch to tell you that Abdullahi Nuur, a much-loved 

teaching assistant at Rockwood, passed away earlier this week, having been admitted to 

hospital in November with pneumonia. Our thoughts and deepest sympathies are with his 

family at this time. 

 

Abdullahi Nuur, was a very popular member of staff, known to students right across the school. 

Talented and caring, he always made his students smile and his death is a terrible loss to our 

whole community. Class tutors have shared the sad news with students today and we are 

putting in place additional support to help them through this upsetting time.  

 

It is at times like this that we must pull together as a community to support one another. Please 

do get in touch if you have any questions or if we can help in any way. 

 

 

Kind regards 
 

 

 
 
Sofia Darr 
Headteacher 


